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Item 4.3 – Case File No. 12-0019 – Public Hearing – The applicant is requesting a conditional use permit to allow for a 2,016 square foot addition onto the existing building.

UNITED TRAILER LEASING, 10250 XYLITE STREET NE.

The report to the Planning Commission was presented by Lori Johnson, Planner III.  The public hearing for Case File 12-0019 was opened at 7:23 p.m.  As no one wished to appear, the public hearing was closed at 7:23 p.m.

Commissioner Goracke questioned how the financial guarantee was calculated by staff.

Planner III, Lori Johnson explained this was 100% of the cost of the site improvements, 10% was paid to the City in cash with the remainder left in a letter of credit.

Motion by Commissioner Goracke to recommend approval of Planning Case 12-0019 based on the following conditions:

Case 12-0019:

1. 
When the addition is constructed it will need to match the architecture/materials of the existing building.

2. 
With the improvements to the site, the building must be hooked up to City sewer and water.

3. 
The existing and new structures must have an automatic fire suppression system installed.

4. 
There appears to be no curb and gutter installed around the existing parking lot and this will need to be provided.

5. 
The landscape plan will need to be redrawn to include five overstory trees and three conifer trees for that frontage along the north property line.

6. 
The City will be requiring a Site Improvement Performance Agreement and a financial guarantee to ensure that the work is completed. The work must be completed no later than June 20, 2013. No building permits will be issued for the site until the City receives this documentation. 

7. 
Applicant will need to obtain a Coon Creek Watershed District permit prior to start of site work. 
Motion seconded by Commissioner Edison.  The motion passed 7-0.

Chair Ouellette noted this would be on the agenda of the August 2, 2012 City Council meeting.

